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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

 

The Terry Fox Run for Cancer Research  

at the Hudson’s Hope School 

 
Registration is by donation. 
 

Pledge sheets are available-get your 
family, friends and co-workers to 
pledge funds to support the cause. 
 

Currently have T-shirts sizes: XXL, XL, 
L, M, S, YM child. $20.00 

 

Register: 9-9:45 am  
Run / Walk / Roll : 10:00 am 

 

BIKES, ROLLERBLADES, 
STROLLERS, CATS, DOGS  

 ALL ARE WELCOME !!! 

Contact Jason 783-1071 or naisby@pris.ca  
for pledge sheets or order merchandise. 

Or go to https://shop.terryfox.org 
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Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays       7:00 pm  

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays       7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey  Mondays   8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 783-5571  

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market  Seasonal     793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday        7:00 pm  250-263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting 4th Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club                      Wednesdays       3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club  Mondays   3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                 10:00 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club  Thursday       3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In  Thursday       5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club   1st Thursday       7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday       1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday       7:00 pm  

Crib    Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                   1st Monday       As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist    Mondays       7:00 pm 
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Marceline Ava McCormick 
August 6th, 2018 

7 pounds 
20.5 inches 

Welcomed by Sean, Cassandra 
and Oliver McCormick 
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Adult Programs – Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

Thank you so much to the committee of the BC Hydro       

GO Fund Program for approving our grant application!  

We were awarded $10,000 to support and maintain our 

Child and Youth Library Programs! 
 

We were also awarded a $3700 grant for the Children’s First Initiative to 

enhance community partnerships, provide early learning events, Mommy & Me events as 

well as develop a toy library all to promote early learning.  If you would like to be involved 

in the Early Learning Committee for Hudson’s Hope, please contact Amber at the library.  

The committee will be meeting mid to late September to discuss collaboration opportuni-

ties. 
 

We will be making a few changes to our library with a grant from Pembina for $5000 that 

we received earlier this year.  Stay tuned for some interesting changes to our Reading 

Room! 
 

Adult Services – Amber Norton, Library Director 

We will be starting up our Conspiracy Book Club again; our first meeting will be in       

October. Check in with the library to find out this months title or to be added to the book 

club list. 

We may also be starting a Historical Fiction Book Club…let Amber know if you are inter-

ested and if there is enough interest we will choose our first title! 
 

Young Adult Programs – Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programs 

LEGO Club is still on Mondays!  This amazing weekly club will start at 3:15 to 4:30 on 
Monday September 10th. This program is for all ages!  Remember that your children can 
play with LEGO at any time when the children’s library is not being used for a program, 
younger patrons need parental supervision. 
 

Tween Club: Tween club is for ages 9-13. This club is an older version of library club, 
with more age appropriate games, crafts and activities to keep older children interested 
and engaged in our library programs.  This club will start on Thursday September 13th, it 
will run from 3:15 until 4:45. 
 

Teen Drop-In Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 starting on September 13th.  This program will 
begin with a Pizza Night!  You read that correctly, I said PIZZA!  The first night will al-
low teens to have some say in their fall programming line-up!  From movie nights to 
book club, crafts and even food fun!   
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Children’s Programs – Toni Sandford, Children’s Programs 

Toni provides great programs that implement STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, 
Arts & Math) throughout the year so your child goes home excited about learning!   
 
StoryTime for parents & tots will run from 10:30-11:30 am on Tuesday September 11th. 
Feel free to bring along younger siblings to join in on the excitement of learning as well, 
it’s never too soon to start them on their journey toward kindergarten readiness. 
 
Library Club for K-Grade 4 will meet from 3:30 to 4:30 on Wednesday September 13th. 
Every week may include crafts, activities and games all focused around a common theme 
to get your children excited about learning. 
 

Item Donations - We really appreciate all of your thoughtful donations! 

Norton Family – 5 YA hardcovers        Anonymous – 4 YP and 1 Adult HC 

Anonymous – 1 Adult thriller 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414.          

Remember to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on cur-

rent events! 

"How beautiful the leaves grow old. How full of light and 

color are their last days.” 

― John Burroughs  
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Well, I guess we had perfect summer weather for most of August. Too bad there 

was so much smoke that we didn’t really get to enjoy it. Still, better to have smoke 

than the fire itself!   

 

Municipal Election October 20th, 2018 

On Saturday, October 20th, voters will have the opportunity to select their local 

government for the next four years (October 2018 – October 2022).  Council con-

sists of 1 Mayor and 6 Councillors and all positions are up for election. I indicated 

some time ago that I would not be seeking re-election for the mayor’s position and 

I’m sure that incumbent councillors will be announcing their plans shortly.   

 

It’s important that a community have an active and committed Council. I encourage 

anyone with an interest to consider running. An Information Open House will be held 

for any people interested in throwing their hat into the ring: 

Day:  Wednesday, September 5 

Time:  7 pm 

Place:  Basement, District Office 

 

Nomination packages are available now at the District Office. They must be filled out 

and returned between September 4th and 14th.     

 

An involved community is a strong community – let’s make sure Hudson’s Hope re-

mains strong. Get involved! Come out to the Open House and consider running for 

office! 
 

RCMP 

Corporal Brendan Harkness is our new RCMP senior officer, replacing Trevor Ro-

manchych. Welcome, Corporal Harkness, we hope you will enjoy working in our 

community. 
 

Oil & Gas Committee 

The province is setting up an oversight liaison committee to increase communication 

between landowners, industry, the regulator (OGC: Oil & Gas Commission) and the 

Ministry of Energy, Mines and Petroleum Resources (MEMPR) and local governments 

(Peace River Regional District, PRRD). 

 

It’s early days yet, but I understand that there will be an oversight committee, con-

sisting of Dave Nikolejsin, Deputy Minister of MEMPR; Paul Jeakins, OGC Chief Exec-

utive Officer, and two directors from the Regional District, who haven’t yet been 

 

 

          DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S  
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named.  So very high level involvement from the provincial government.   

 

Then there are to be a number of “Community Committees,” the purpose of which 

is to bring forward oil/gas issues that need to be addressed. It appears that those 

will be grassroots groups, such as the landowner group that was very active here 

about 10 years ago. That organization still exists, and could be the foundation of 

one of the Community Committees referred to by the government and PRRD.   

 

I understand that the reason the government is acting is that they have had many 

complaints from landowners in the Farmington area, where there is intensive natu-

ral gas development. The government anticipates that LNG Canada will soon an-

nounce a positive investment decision and activity will ramp up. As I’ve mentioned 

before, the highest priced sub-surface land sale in 2017 was up Farrell Creek Road 

and if LNG proceeds, this area is likely to see a lot of development. That being so, I 

wonder if landowners and other stakeholders see a benefit to rejuvenating the land-

owner group that was so active 10 years ago. If so, please get in touch with Mary 

Brereton (250 783 9464 or see her at the post office).   

 

Union of BC Municipalities (UBCM) 

The annual conference of all the local governments in BC is on September 10-14.  

It’s a good forum to hear what other communities in the province are doing and to 

share what we are doing.  Just as important is the opportunity to meet with provin-

cial cabinet ministers and senior government officials.   

We have applied for meetings on a number of issues such as the senior housing 

project being proposed by the Hudson’s Hope Health Care and Housing Society; Ru-

ral Roads, especially Farrell Creek Hill; Highway 29 realignment; ambulance service 

and pre-hospital care; and protection of surface and ground water.   

 

To those of you headed back to work or school make the best of the last week of 

holiday time, and may it be both smoke and fire-free! 

Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

 

 

 HOPE COUNCIL NEWS 
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The Peace Liard Regional Arts Council (PLRAC) will be hosting North-
east BC’s first annual writing festival, Words North, taking place in 
Dawson Creek, September 27-30, 2018. The festival will showcase 

diverse forms of writing including poetry, prose, spoken word and song writing and will feature 
regional writers as well as established writers from outside the region. A Words North Art Ex-
hibit will also take place during the festival with work by regional visual artists inspired by the 
words of our feature writers.  A call to entry brochure is available on the PLRAC website 
www.peaceliardarts.org .  
 

If you are a writer in any genre interested in presenting your work at Words North, please be in 
touch with Donna Kane at dkane@pris.ca . For more information on the festival visit 
www.peaceliardarts.org/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott Linley, owner of Legacy Village Market presented a 

cheque in the amount of $1212.09 to Patti Campbell, 

Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society Food Bank. The monies 

were raised during  their “Round up for Charity” event dur-

ing the month of July in conjunction with the Friends of 

Hudson’s Hope Society’s “One Ton Food Drive Challenge”. 

We would like to extend a huge thank you to Scott and his 

staff for their participation and generosity. The “One Ton Food Drive Challenge” col-

lected a total of 1866 pounds of Food! There are no words to express how grateful 

our organization is to the people who donated so generously! You have enabled us 

to continue helping so many in our community. Patti extends a special thank you to 

Lynda Luchinski of BC Ambulance for the “ One Ton Food Drive Challenge”.  
 

We have a few more Thank you’s this month. Thank you to the District of Hudson’s 

Hope for Grant monies to cover our municipal taxes. This goes a long way in ensur-

ing that we can continue to assist those in need in our community.  
 

The Thrift Store has a new look! Thank you so much to Gerhard & Robin for the do-

nation of library shelves and to Elaine for organizing our new library section! It 

looks amazing, we love it! Thank you Denise Linley for generously donating a card 

rack so we can display our cards. We invite everyone to come by and check out the 

changes.  
 

Our Motto  “ You are never alone”    
 

Remember; we are here to assist you during your time of need: Food Bank, 

Medical financial assistance, Medic Aid (911 responding units) 

http://www.peaceliardarts.org
mailto:dkane@pris.ca


        September 2018                                             15                                               The Bulletin 

 Hudson’s Hope  

Visitor Centre 
 

 

What else is there to reference this summer but the state 

of the wildfire emergency?  Even at time of writing we are 

getting visitors in from the northwest of the province in 

their RV’s just to get anywhere out of the smoke environ-

ments. It definitely will impact tourism – now and in the 

future.   
 

The second biggest topic was the annoying wasps and the stings that people were 

receiving. It wasn’t just our area as there were reports from islands off of      

Vancouver Island that were just as badly plagued with them if not more as well  

reports were coming in from Alberta. I’m sure everyone has their favourite wasp 

entrapment. I sure hope yours worked for you. 
 

There sure was no shortage of things to keep one busy in Hudson’s Hope this 

summer. The guided hikes put on by the District of Hudson’s Hope and Greta’s 

Class Act Services were a big hit and well attended.  If that wasn’t your thing 

then I hope the Yoga in the Park was more to your liking. Maybe the Farmer’s 

Market, the Poker Ride, the Fall Fair captured you or the Day Camps or Library 

Intelligence programs for your children. 
 

Everyone is hoping for  some nice warm days in September for the first month of 

school along with a few more great Farmer’s Markets on Tuesday afternoons.  

The students that were working 

here have returned to university so 

you’ll find us closed on Sunday and 

Mondays in September with the  

final day open being Saturday    

September 29th. 

 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 

Kathy, Iris & Celina 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 899, 2018 
 

Council approved Third Reading and adopted the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning 

Amendment Bylaw No. 899, 2018’ at the Regular Council Meeting held on August 13th, 2018.    

This Bylaw amendment is in regard to Cannabis Related Businesses and is being created to 

allow Council the opportunity to review each proposal that comes forward on a case-by-case 

basis.  A public hearing was held on August 13th, 2018, prior to Third Reading and Adoption. 
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 898, 2018 
 

Council approved Third Reading and adopted the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning 

Amendment Bylaw No. 898, 2018’ at the Regular Council Meeting held on August 13th, 2018.    

This Bylaw amendment is in regard the definition of ‘parking space’ and to provide addition-

al regulations surrounding landscaping plans and procedures for new building construction 

within the District of Hudson’s Hope. It also gives direction in regard to the allowable clad-

ding (exterior finishing) for houses and exterior buildings within the newly named Lucas 

subdivision, R1b Zone.   A public hearing was held on August 13th, 2018, prior to Third 

Reading and Adoption. 

Listen. Put away the electronic gadgets, cell 
phones and ear buds so you can hear ap-
proaching traffic that may be hard to see. 

Be Seen. Wear bright clothes and/or reflective 
gear especially at night and in poor weather. 

Crossing Basics. Stop at the curb. Look left and right for 
oncoming vehicles that might be turning. When the inter-
section is clear, start crossing and keep looking  
for approaching vehicles. 

Look. Make sure all vehicles have stopped 
before entering the road. Make eye contact 
before crossing. 

Sidewalk/no sidewalk. Walk on the inside edge of the 
sidewalk away from the road, so you’re further away from 
the traffic. Walk facing oncoming traffic if there isn’t a 
sidewalk, so you can see approaching vehicles and 
make eye contact with drivers. 

Set a good example. Never jaywalk or run to cross the 
street. Where possible, cross at intersections with a 
pedestrian crossing light or marked crosswalk 

Parked vehicles. Avoid shortcuts through 
parking lots or around parked cars where 
it’s harder for drivers to see small children. 

Quiz time. Make a fun, interactive 
game out of guessing the correct 
traffic signs and  meanings with your 
child. 

Map it out. Plan your child’s route with them ahead 
of time. Review street names and landmarks to orient 
them. 
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Police Report: 
August 2018 

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 45 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. During the month of July, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 70 Motor 

Vehicle Act Warnings and Violation Tickets.  

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP are asking for the public’s assistance in identifying a suspi-

cious Ford F150, white in color, with a racing stripe down the side.  This vehicle is 

suspected to be involved in several break and enters recently. Please contact the 

local detachment if you have any information related to this vehicle.  File 2018-

262 refers.  

 

On July 25th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a complaint of a vehicle 

speeding in a construction zone, nearly hitting one of the flaggers.  The vehicle 

was located and the driver was issued several violation tickets for driving without 

due care and attention, as well as distracted driving as he was using a cell phone 

when passing by police.  

 

On August 3rd, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a collision on Highway 29 

involving a truck rear ending a boat and trailer being towed by another truck.  The 

boat was dislodged from the trailer and sent flying across the opposite lane and 

into the ditch.  Drivers of both trucks were treated for minor injuries.  The driver 

of the offending vehicle was issued a violation ticket for driving without considera-

tion for others.  

 

On August 4th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle and determined the 

driver to have consumed enough alcohol to warrant a 3 day driving prohibition.  

 

On August 6th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a collision involving two 

riders on a motorcycle.  The driver was suspected of alcohol consumption and re-

fused to provide a sample of breath.  The driver was issued a 90 day driving prohi-

bition and the motorcycle was impounded for 30 days. Both riders were treated for 

minor injuries and taken to hospital by ambulance.  

 

On August 14th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a condensate tanker roll 

over.  The truck and trailer were engulfed in flames and the driver was able extri-

cate himself prior to emergency responders arriving.  The driver was taken to hos-

pital with serious burn injuries.  The collision is still under investigation.   

 

Please remember that the 30 Km/hr school zone will be in effect 08:00 am-05:00 

pm on school days.  Drivers found to be exceeding the posted limit could be issued 



        September 2018                                             19                                               The Bulletin 

fines ranging from $196 to $253 along with 3 demerit points.   
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 

Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on 

submitting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   
 

Cst. William McKenna 

Hudson’s Hope  

 
SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY 

As the new school year begins, motorists are asked to be aware of children 

walking to and from school during the day. Please adhere to the school and 
playground speed limits from  8 am - 5 pm on school days. Give yourself 
time to totally clear all your vehicle windows of frost and dew so that you 

can safely reach your destination.  
 

Violators could face fines such as:  
 

Speed in School/playground zone  

Exceeded by less than 21km/hr:  $196 / 3 pts 

Exceeded by more than 21km/hr:  $253 / 3 pts 

Fail to stop for school bus:    $368 / 3 pts 

Fail to Yield to Pedestrian (crosswalk): $167 / 3pts  

Windshield or window that impairs driver vision: $81 
 

Thank you;  
 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
RCMP 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 

 
Office is Closed 

4 5 6 7 
 

8 
 

9 10 
 

YOGA IN  
THE PARK 

11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 
 

22 

23 
 

 
30 

24 
 
 
 

25 26 27 28 29 

S E P T E M B E R  2 018  

FALL SIGN 

UP ON 

THE 11TH 

FARMERS 
MARKET 

FARMERS 
MARKET 
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Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 

SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 
 

7 8 
 

9 
 

10 11 12 13 

14 15 
 

16 
 

17 18 19 20 

21 22 
 

23 
 

24 25 26 
 

27 

28 29 30 
 

31    

O C TOB E R   2018  
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone had a great 

summer. 
 

The Fall Sign Up Night is coming up on Tuesday, September 11th at the arena. 

We will be there as well so if you want to know more about the Lions Club or to 

sign up, come on over and have a chat. You can also check out our Facebook 

page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are al-

ways looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   

The Pearkes Centre 
Meet Patricia Markin 

The Pearkes Centre is Hudson’s Hope’s largest 
and most diverse rental facility, perfectly suited for 
hosting a variety of events and functions. The 
Pearkes Centre offers several different rooms ideal 
for meetings, performing arts, trade shows, work-
shops, seminars, family reunions and wedding recep-
tions. A boardroom style room is also available and 
outfitted with WiFi, projector and screen. 
 
There is even a small galley kitchen available for 
rental to meet your food preparation needs. Rooms 

may be rented for as little as one hour. The Pearkes Centre is home to several 
local businesses, and more monthly office space is available. The Pearkes Centre offers affordable rates 
and support so that you can plan and execute a successful meeting, function or event. Special, reduced 
rates available for non-profit organizations. 

 Large and small rental spaces 
 Flexible rental arrangements 
 10 acre field  

Office hours: 
Monday to Wednesday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Rentals available seven days per week, anytime 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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MLS#R2226772                                               $365,000.00 

Energy Realty 

(250) 783-1076  

      MLS#R2197664                                                   $485,000.00 

COME ON 

If you are looking to stay awhile and make Hudson’s Hope home, why not live the best quality of 

life Hudson’s Hope has to offer. See and HEAR the River everyday!! The days of getting a decent 

home for $200,000.00 are gone. But these homes are inexpensive for what they are, when you 

compare with them what you’d spend in other areas for the same home. BUY NOW!! 

*RIVER FRONT              *RENOVATED 
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September at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
Mark your Calendars – the Museum Fundraising Dinner will be 

November 17th, 2018 ! 
 

This year the Historical Society will be 

raising funds to replace the roof on the 

main museum building! Our main build-

ing was built in the 1930’s and was used 

as a Hudson’s’ Bay Company Store. We 

are looking for donations for the silent 

auction and auctions! If you would like to 

help with the new-roof project in any 

way please contact the museum! 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society would also like to thank Ray Wagner and Rod-

ney Rice for helping to move the Stamp Mill to its new location and thank you to 

Donna Gould for volunteering her time and hard work on our beautiful flower beds 

and baskets!  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will 

be held on September 13th, 2018 at 

1 pm in St Peter’s Church Hall. Our 

monthly meetings will be rotating be-

tween 1 pm and 7pm in 2018, depend-

ing on the month. Please watch for re-

minders for the time.  Everyone is wel-

come at historical meetings. For more 

 

September Hours – 9am to 5pm, Monday to Sunday. 

 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is 

the single largest financial  tansaction  

most of us make so make sure you’re 

comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! Plus a Free 

Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Are you thinking of selling ? Call Lanna Tucker-PREC 250-793-4270 Today  or 

your “FREE” Market Evaluation!  Let's get your Property SOLD Today!! 

9001 Jamieson Ave 

$275,000.00 

 MLS R2223236 

5 Bedrooms 3 Bathrooms 

Swedish @ New Zealand Design! 

Waiting on your finishing touches! 

5156 Beryl Prairie RD 

$399,900.00 

 MLS R2231958 

12010 Turner Cres. 

$239,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

10122 Macdougall ST 

$89,900.00 

 MLS R2191272 

5 Bedrooms 3 Bathrooms 

Fully fenced 10 acre property !Newer 

barn on concrete foundation ! 

6 Bedrooms 2 Bathrooms 

Many updates! New kitchen cabinets, 

flooring trim and all new windows !  

3 Bedroom 1 Bathroom  

Detached workshop, torch-on roof  fully 

fenced yard, large deck! 

3 Bedrooms 1 Bathroom  

Completely updated !  Wood Stove! 

36 X 28 shop with concrete floor! 

Feature Listings For Hudson's Hope  

 12313  Beaton Street 

$149,900.00 

R2261327 

 9807 Freddette Ave 

$139,900.00 

R2280131 

1 Bedrooms 1 Bathroom  
Large Private Lot , Loads Of Character 

Well –insulated can cost as low as  

$12/month to heat! 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 

                                                           Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291  
 

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  
 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

School District 60 wants you to know …... 

You are your child’s first and best teacher.  You can help your child grow strong 

roots for learning both in and out of school. 

September Tip—       

Talking & Listening 
 

 give your full attention by shutting off all devices – radio, TV, DVD, 

phone, etc. 

 talk about everything you see 

 take turns telling a story or listening to a story 

 ask questions and listen to the answer 

 teach your child new words by saying them together 

 talk or sing while you drive cook, clean or cuddle 

Why? Children who hear a lot of language in their early years have more suc-
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding  
Vac & Steamer Combo  

Labour Crews 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 

SATURDAY  

September 22nd 

and 

MONDAY, 

September 24th 
 

1pm to 4 pm 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 

2019 Grad Class  

 

A big thank you to     
Hudson’s Hope for all 

donations  
We will continue to pick up any  
donations through the summer 

into fall.  
Contact Scott Kyllo 261-8640 or 

Rodney Rice 783-5799 to arrange 
pick up. There is an account set up 
at the FSJ Bottle Depot for drop off 

account # 168. 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 14th 

 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

5 and up beginning  

September 9th, 2018. 

 
CCCH 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus generally 

starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

Tuesday, September 25th 
Tuesday, October 9th    

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

Walking track and gym available 

Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-
days 

Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Satrudays/Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


